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ondayðFriday: 7:15 a.m., 9:00 a.m. 
Saturday: 9:00 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sunday: 7:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 6:00 p.m.  
 

Reverend Daniel F. Swift, Pastor, father_dan@smlparish.org 

Reverend Carlos A. Florez, Parochial Vicar, cflorez@smlparish.org 

Deacon Ken Motylinski 

Deacon Timothy R. Collins 

Deacon Joseph Tedeschi 

Susan B. Kraemer, Business Administrator 

Christine Brandt, Pastoral Associate 

Jean E. Hoover, School Principal

MaryPat Scordato, Director of Religious Education 

Sister Regina McCalla, SSJ, Liturgy/Music Coordinator 

Linda Xerri, Parish Youth Minister 

Georgiana Francisco, Minister of Evangelization and Marketing 

Harry Meshirer, Parish Bookkeeper 

Nancy Finan, Candace Corrado, Administrative Assistants 

William P. Kiernan,  Michael Maher, Parish Trustees 
 

Monday - Friday: 9:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.  
 

Website Address: http://www.smlparish.org 

Email Address: email@smlparish.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/smlparish 

School Website: http://www.smlschool.org 

Knights of Columbus: http://www.Medfordknights.org 

ñGod is rich in mercy, 

because of His boundless love for us.ò  Ephesians 2:4 tells us Godôs 

love knows no boundaries and neither does St. Mary of the Lakes. 

New parishioners, regardless of where they live, are welcome and 

encouraged to register at our parish. Registration forms are  

available at the doors of the church, in the parish office, and on our 

website at smlparish.org. Click on contact us/registration. 

 
Confessions are heard on 

Saturdays after 9:00 a.m. Mass and at 4:30 p.m. You may also call 
the parish office to make an appointment for a different time.  
 

Please call the parish office anytime or 
speak to one of the priests after Mass. 
 

Baptisms are celebrated on the second 
and fourth Sundays of the month. Parents must attend a Baptism 
Preparation Session prior to their childôs Baptism. Sponsors also are 
encouraged to attend. Call the parish office (609) 654-8208, Ext. 110 
as early as possible to make the necessary arrangements. 
 

Congratulations to our engaged  
couples. Call (609) 654-8208, Ext. 117 to make arrangements for 
your wedding. We suggest you call at least a year in advance. 
 

If you or someone you know is  
considering becoming a Catholic Christian or if you were baptized 
Catholic but never received First Communion and/or Confirmation, 
call (609) 654-8208, Ext.113. There are no tests to pass or fail. 
There is only faith to give and share.  
 

Every Thursday after 9:00 a.m. Mass, 
concluding with Benediction at 7:00 p.m. 
 

The Sacraments are available to anyone 
confined to home or institution. Please contact the parish office if you 
know anyone who is unable to get to church.  
 

Parish Office  40 Jackson Road 654-8208 Ext.110 

Parish Health Ministry   654-8208  Ext.610 

St. Mary of the Lakes School 196 Route 70 654-2546  Ext.210 

Parish Religious Education 196 Route 70 654-2546 Ext.310 

Parish Youth Minister 40 Jackson Road 654-2546 Ext.111 

St. Vincent de Paul 1 Jones Road 953-0021  

http://www.Medfordknights.org
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LTJG Kevin Hickey, Ensign Sean  

Hickey, Lt. William Hock, USAF; Private 

John Anderson, C1C Kyle Brandt, USA; 

Captain Matthew Sturgis, USA, Spc. 

Nicholas Graham; 1
st
 Lt. Erin Corcoran, 

USA; 1
st  
LT Katherine Collins, USA; Capt. 

Kevin Emmons, USAF, Lt. Matthew Knepper, USN, LTJG 

Jeremy Griffin, USN; Pvt. Nicholas Lawrence, USA; GM3 David 

Lewis, USN; Brigadier General Steve Gilland, US Army, 

Jonathan Ross, Combat Medic USN 

Thank you for your service to our country! 

Long-term prayer requests (those 

over a year old) will not be 

published individually, but will be 

prayed for at each Mass, as will the 

following: Karen Achey, Joseph 

Aromando, Sr., Louise Aub, Elaine Boshko, Jane Branin, Mark 

Bricker, Bruce Bunning, Donna Burtis, Sr. Cathryn Byrne, 

Michael Codianni, Brooke Conklin, Alice DôOrisio, Bernadette 

DiAndrea, Theresa DiFrancesco, Theresa R. Dumas, Gladys 

Gail Donnelly, Lisa Dyonda, Baby Dyonda, Adrianna Ferringo, 

Abbey Fox, Harriet Galasso, Cathy Gargiulo, Catherine Glass, 

Thomas Hanley, Jean Harley, William Heslin, Sawyer Michael 

Howarth, Neil Johnson, Monica Kinsella, Maureen Layman, 

Michelle MacDonald Bendell, George Maloney, Nancy Mann, 

Daniel Mensel, Joseph Mooney, Jean Newland, Carollane 

Piazza, Anita Platania, Tom Prendergast, Joseph Ranoldo, 

Cathryn Roberts, Alissa Rose Rorie, Pat Roskey, Helen 

Rotyliano, Joseph Rowan, Jenet Ruland, Susan Sabo Bisio, 

Carol Santos, Michael Simpkins, Marilyn Smith, Colleen 

Sorbello, Patricia Thomas, Cole Tronzo, Col. Michael 

Underkofler, Ret. USAF, Jamie Westphal and Loretta Whatley 

  Third Announcement for 
 Luis Diaz and Meghan Hurley   Saturday  November 26 

 5:30 p.m. Ray AubðNancy Sanson 

   Sunday  November 27 

 7:30 a.m. For our Parishioners 

 9:00 a.m. Bruno J. MitkusðNancy Sanson 

 10:30 a.m. Danielle DiMennaðRon and Lisa Conklin 

 12:00 p.m. Mary QuigleyðSonia and Tom McGowan 

 6:00 p.m. Peter CoriglianoðHis niece 

   Monday  November 28 

    7:15 a.m.  Carol StokesðFather Dan 

 9:00 a.m. Jerry CloudðThe Murphy Family 

  Lisa SchaadðBill and Nadine Haines and  

  Family 

  Tuesday  November 29 

 7:15 a.m. Lucille GuaracinoðHer  Family 

 9:00 a.m. Claudia SensaleðFather Dan 

  Christopher OôConnorðHis Mother Rita 

Wednesday November 30 

 7:15 a.m. Annie KeoghðKay and Family 

 9:00 a.m. Bruno J. MitkusðBob, Mary Ann and  Family 

  Raymond AubðSML Clergy, Staff,  and 

  Parishioners 

 Thursday December 1 

 7:15 a.m. Casper L. WillwerthðSML Clergy, Staff, 

  and Parishioners 

 9:00 a.m. Bruno MitkusðDr. and Mrs. Dwyer 

  Paul KellyðHis wife Terri 

     Friday  December 2 

 7:15 a.m. Joanne MarinelliðJoe Pasquarello 

 9:00 a.m. Joseph PetrucelliðJohn and Toni Brescia 

  Gene ArthurðRoland and Elaine Arthur 

  Saturday  December 3 

 9:00 a.m. David HurleyðNancy Sanson 

  Joanne MarinelliðSML Clergy, Staff, and 

  Parishioners 

 5:30 p.m. Bruno J. MitkusðSociety St. Vincent de Paul 

   Sunday  December 4 

 7:30 a.m. For Our Parishioners 

 9:00 a.m. Deceased Members, Knights of Colum 

  bus, Council 6520 

 10:30 a.m. Kenneth Motylinski, Sr.ðDeacon Sean and 

  Anne McMahan 

 12:00 p.m. Joseph Brian QuickðSML Clergy, Staff  

  and Parishioners 

 6:00 p.m. Arthus RauschðDeacon Sean and Anne 

  McMahan 

If you and/or your family would like to bring the 
gifts to the altar at Mass, kindly let the ushers 
know before Mass. We would be glad to have 
you participate in this way! 

Aiden James DeMarco, Dylan Oscar 
Hillman, Klara Jean Malone, Lucas 
Heath OôBrien and Alexandra Rose 
Zemaitatis who will be baptized this 
weekend. 

Church Offerings for Nov. 20, 2016 will be published in 

next weekôs bulletin. 
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November 13, 2016 

 

Dear Parishioners: 

As most of you know, the Diocese of Trenton has embarked on a historic $75 million endowment campaign 
entitled, Faith to Move Mountains. This campaign provides an opportunity for us to address some 
extraordinary local needs while helping our Diocese build and prepare for the future. While we have been 
blessed in many ways, I, along with members of the consultative bodies (Finance Council, Parish Pastoral 
Council, School Board, Endowment Council and 75th Anniversary Council), have identified areas in critical 
need of attention, renovation, and upgrading to accommodate our vibrant, ñWe Make Disciplesò 
congregation. 

 

The identified areas under consideration include not only ways to commemorate our 75th anniversary as a 
parish in 2018, but also parish and school life as well. They include: 

- Adoration Chapel 

- Church Renovations 

- Life of the Parish Upgrades 

- Catholic Education (St. Mary of the Lakes School, PREP, and Adult Faith Formation) 

Careful consideration and thoughtful planning are required for any successful growth. Therefore, I am 
seeking advice and input from parishioners regarding our ability to secure the necessary funding. To that 
end, we have engaged Changing Our World, Inc., (the same consultant used by the Diocese of Trenton for 
Faith to Move Mountains), a leading nonprofit consulting firm, to conduct a parish-wide planning study. They 
have already completed 46 one-on-one interviews and facilitated an evening for focus group participation 
with approximately 30 in attendance. 

 

The purpose of letter is to invite and encourage you to participate in the feasibility study by completing a 
confidential survey.  To learn more about our plans and to share your thoughts, please visit 
www.ChangingOurWorld.com/SML. 

 

It is my hope that each of you will take part in this process.  Sharing your insights will be critical to evaluate 
our future plans. 

Thank you in advance for your participation. Assuring you of my prayers and asking yours in return, I am 

 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

  

Rev. Daniel F. Swift 

Pastor 
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Mark your calendar for 3:00 
p.m. on Sunday, December 4th 
for our annual Christmas Choir 
Concert! 

This year, the Holy Cross 
Academy Choir joins  SMLôs 
Adult Choir, the Childrenôs 

Choir, Redemption and flautist Jeanne Hauser 
in singing their favorite carols. The Story of the 
Nativity Pageant, produced by Sister Regina, 
SSJ, will be featured during the concert.  

Cocoa, cookies, refreshments will be served 
afterward in the Emmaus Center when the 
winning tickets of the 50/50 Raffle are chosen! 

Y.E.S. will then meet to prepare goodies for the 
Trenton Soup Kitchen Service Day  

Remember to come to the Emmaus Center directly 
after the Christmas Choir Concert to see if youôve 
won any of the 50/50 Raffle prizes! Then, YES 
invites all families (children in grades 3 and up) to 
attend a Service Sunday event following the raffle 
drawing.  We will be making table settings, 
placemats, and candy bags for the Trenton Soup 
Kitchen--a perfect way for 8th graders/parents/
sponsors to fulfill the Confirmation Service 
Requirement. If possible, bring extra glue guns, 
crayons, scissors to share! RSVP to 
lxerri@smlparish.org or call Ext. 111 for more 
information.

 

 

 

The 5:00 p.m. Mass on Christmas Eve will be a 
Childrenôs Mass. Children are needed to re-enact 
the following Gospel stories: 

 

The Annunciation 

The Visitation 

Josephôs Dream 

The Nativity 

The Angels and Shepherds 

The Three Kings 
 

There will be two rehearsals (participants need to 
attend both rehearsals) for this Mass: Monday, 
December 12th and Monday, December 19th from 
4:30 ï 5:30 p.m. in the church. Three readers will be 
needed. Children who will be re-enacting the Gospel 
will not have speaking parts. Any child who would 
like to participate in the Childrenôs Christmas Mass 
is asked to sign the roster at the Jackson Road 
entrance of the church.  

          It is more blessed to give than to receiveΦ
                                Acts 20:35 

During Advent we are 
called to wait in joyful 
anticipation for the grace of 
Christmas to bless our 
lives. The Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul invites you 
to ñadoptò an entire family in 
need this Christmas. 

The trees near the rear altar 
have envelopes with 
suggested gift card 

donations from $5-$40 based on family size. We 
also have added a new option: ñAdopt a Family for 
Christmasò for $250. 

Please put your gift card(s)--or check if you prefer--
in the envelope and place in the metal boxes near 
the trees. Or, you can drop it off at the Caring 
Center on Jones Road or mail it to SVDP at PO 
Box 1131, Medford, NJ 08055. 

There is also the option of taking a decoration from 
the tree at the Jackson Road entrance and 
purchasing the item written on it. Please place your 
unwrapped gift under that tree by Dec. 11. 

Rest assured that your offering will help the poor in 
our area to celebrate the grace of Godôs love this 
Christmas. St. Vincentôs all-volunteer staff practices 
wise stewardship of donations. 

mailto:lxerri@smlparish.org
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Next weekend will be your last 
chance to win one of the 
following great prizes! The "pot" 
is now up to $47,500. The top 

prize is presently worth $11,875 and the other ten 
prizes are presently worth $1,187.50 each. Tickets 
are on sale at the parking lot entrance after all 
weekend Masses Returns must be made to the 
parish by Noon, December 4th.  

The season of Advent is upon us, 
so weôre offering an Advent Wreath
-Making Workshop today, Sunday, 
November 27th from 1:00 to 3:00 
p.m. in the Emmaus Center. We 
provide a wreath, base, and 
candles per home,  plus an Advent 

Wreath Prayer. Bring your own greens, decorations 
(ornaments, pine cones, ribbon) and glue gun. Light 
refreshments.  

To submit information for the bulletin, please email 
information in sentence form to Georgiana 
Francisco at bulletineditor@smlparish.org. 

Please be aware that the curbs around the 
perimeter of the church are higher than the 
sidewalks. As it would cost a small fortune to correct 
this, please hear your motherôs voice, as all mothers 
say, ñPick up your feet!ò 

The Legion of Mary 
sponsors a Living 
Luminous Rosary on 
December 8th at 7:00 
p.m. prior to 7:30 
p.m. Mass on the 

Feast of The Immaculate Conception. The Rosary 
will be said outside (if weather permits). We invite 
you to be one of the beads and say one Hail Mary.  
We need 61 people, from children to seniors, to 
recite the Rosary with us. Call Marta DeGisi at (609) 
654-1256. This is the last event of the 100 Days of 
Discipleship campaign. 

 

 

 

 

§ Take breaks. When doing close work, take 
occasional breaks and ease muscle tension with 
relaxation exercises. Place elbows on desk, 
palms facing up. Let your weight fall forward and 
head fall into your hands. Position your head so 
that hands cover your eyes, with fingers extended 
toward your forehead. Close your eyes, take a 
deep breath through your nose; hold it for four 
seconds, then exhale. Continue this deep 
breathing for 15 to 30 seconds. Do this several 
times a day. 

§ Limit screen time. This is important for children, 
who may not make the connection between 
extended viewing, eyestrain, and the need to rest 
their eyes regularly. 

Here are two simple tricks to avoid 
eye strain and headache due to 
computer screens, LCDs: 

November 27th     Advent Wreath-Making  

       (Today) 

December 4th       Christmas Choir Concert,   

       Service Sunday Event 

December 8th       Living Luminous Rosary 

Thank you to everyone who donated or called about 
donating items for the family in Browns Mills who 
needed beds and a baby car seat.  They are very, very 
grateful. God bless you for your generosity.  

There will be a Senior Adult Ministry, now known as 
JOY (Just Older Youth) holiday lunch meeting in the 
Emmaus Center on Wednesday, December 7th at 
12:30 p.m. A light lunch, beverages, and dessert will 
be provided, as we celebrate the season and plan for 
the New Year. RSVP to  gfrancisco@smlparish.org. 

mailto:bulletineditor@smlparish.org
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Remember that registration and enrollment is 
always open. Why not schedule a tour now?  
Celebrating over 60 years of education, SML 
School is proud to offer: 

§ Academically Competitive/Spiritually  
Enriching Curriculum 

§ State-of-the-Art Computer/Science Labs 

§ Core Values, Championship Sports,  
Community Service 

§ Full/Half-Day Pre-School, Full-Day K-8, with 
Financial Aid Available 

§ Bus Service To/From Most Communities 

§ Before/After School Care 

Parents can call (609) 654-2546 for information 
packet or to arrange for a school tour. 

Teacher of Vocal Music 

SMLS has an immediate need for a part-time 
Teacher of Vocal Music.  Candidates must hold NJ 
Teacher Certification for Music for grades K-8; 
teacher certification from another state may be 
considered.  Qualified applicants should submit 
resume, a copy of NJ Certification or equivalent, 
transcripts, and three professional letters of 
recommendation to  vkleinknecht@smlschool.org. 

The SML School Christmas Bazaar will be held 
on December 3rd in the auditorium from 9:00 
a.m. to 3:00 p.m. for holiday fun and shopping. 
Vendors needed! If you would like a table as a 
crafter, business, or sales rep, contact 
Julieterrell@comcast.net. 

St. Mary of the Lakes will host a parish-wide day of 
service on the Martin Luther King National Day of 
Service, Monday January 16, 2017 from 8:30 am to 
2:30 pm in the School Auditorium.  We will be 
making bagged meals and delivering them to 
several local organizations throughout the day. We 
are asking each parish family to donate one loaf 
of bread for sandwich-making that weekend. 
Please place your bread donation in the bins at the 
church entrances. Questions: email 
lxerri@smlparish.org. 

If youôve noticed a difference in the monthly 
schedules that came out recently, itôs because we 
have moved to a new scheduling program called 
ñWeb Terminalò which offers greater scheduling 
flexibility.  

The first step was to have the minister information 
added. The next step is to have those ministers with 
Internet access manage their own availability. This 
new program allows you to enter your own ñaway 
datesò or schedule specific dates to serve, view the 
schedule (which is updated in real time), volunteer 
for an unfilled spot, request a substitute and view 
your service dates, all without having to wait for the 
assistance of the parish staff. 

This coming week you will receive an e-mail (or 
letter, if you donôt have internet access) requesting 
your January/February availability with instructions 
on how to use the new system to enter your 
information.  

On the weekend of December 10/11, help will be 
available in the parish office after all the Masses for 
those who have questions about using the software. 

For those who donôt have Internet access, you will 
still receive information via phone or USPS. 

SML School Kindergarten celebrates with a 
colorful Thanksgiving program. 

mailto:vkleinknecht@smlschool.org
mailto:Julieterrell@comcast.net
mailto:lxerri@smlparish.org
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§ One way to know your faith is to pick one line of scripture,  memorize it chapter and verse, and practice it 
throughout the week. 

§ One way to live your faith is to  read the Mass reading prior to going to Mass (online at USCCB.org) so you know 
what to expect. 

§ One way to share your faith is to offer to teach a class in your parish. 

To begin this process, take the following self-assessment survey. On a scale of 1-5, indicate how true each of these statements is for you. 1 equals ñnot trueò; 5 

ñvery true,ò (Note: not everything is supposed to be ñvery trueò for you. Answer honestly so you can get a true picture of your spirituality.)   

1. The most important thing about my faith is keeping close to God. 

2. The most important thing about my faith is being a good person. 

3. The most important thing about my faith is that it helps me cope with lifeôs ups and downs. 

4. My faith motivates me to serve others. 

5. My faith brings me a lot of inner peace. 

6. I pray a lot, and prayer helps me feel closer to God. 

7. My faith helps me feel better when I am sad. 

8. Because of my faith, I try hard to be straight with people. 

9. For me, going to church is an important way to stay close to God. 

10. God and I are close. 

11. My faith guides my decisions about whatôs right and wrong. 

12. My faith helps me stay hopeful. 

13. Because of my faith, I pay attention to when others need help. 

14. My faith helps me heal from emotional hurts. 

15. Nothing is more important to me than my friendship with God. 

16. My faith brings me a lot of happiness. 

17. I have a strong relationship with Jesus as my friend and savior. 

18. Living in a loving way is the most important thing about my faith. 

19. Because of my faith, I believe it is wrong to tell racist or dirty jokes. 

20. My faith helps me deal with my anger. 

21. I am always interested in learning more about God. 

       Score profile (vertical, horizontal, internal):  

      VerticalðAdd up the numbers you gave for statements #1, #6, #9, #10, #15, #17, #21  Your vertical score is ____;  

      HorizontalðAdd up the numbers you gave for statements #2, #4, #8, #11, #13, #18, #19 Your horizontal score is____; 

      InternalðAdd up the numbers you gave for statements #3, #5, #7, #12, #14, #16, #20  Your internal score is ____. 

There are three dimensions to Christian spirituality, and these three dimensions are symbolized in the cross.  The vertical dimension 

of Christian spirituality, symbolized by the vertical beam of the cross, represents the relationship we have between yourself and God 

ñabove.ò  The above part is why we call it ñvertical,ò even though God is in others and inside ourselves as well.  People with a high 

vertical spirituality carry a tall cross, and invest most of their spiritual effort on improving or maintaining their relationship with God by 

praying regularly, going to Mass, learning more about God, and/or participating in religious events, rituals and traditions. 

The horizontal dimension of Christian spirituality, symbolized by the horizontal beam of the cross, represents the way your faith 

motivates you to treat other people.  People with a high horizontal spirituality carry a wide cross, and are always recognizing others in 

need, helping out, treating people with respect and kindness, and stick up for the underdog. They actively form a strong moral 

conscience about whatôs right and whatôs wrong, whatôs noble and true. 

The internal dimension of Christian spirituality represents the ways your faith helps you deal with the stuff inside. People with a high 

internal spirituality invest most of their spiritual effort in coping with emotional issues, past hurts, and lifeôs ups and downs. People 

with a strong internal dimension often have hope even when things donôt go well. They donôt give up easily, and they calm down 

more quickly when they get frustrated or angry. 


